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With the ZAPP Circular no. 46 we would like to update you with information 
concerning the changeover of ZAPP to ATLAS AES release 3.0.  

1. New Date for the ZAPP changeover from AES 2.4 to AES 3.0 
 
The ZAPP changeover from AES 2.4 to AES 3.0 will take place on 04./05.11.2023. 
During the night between the 04. and the 05.11.2023 ZAPP will probably not be 
available from Saturday 6 p.m. until Sunday at 1 a.m. 
 

2. Transmission of one-stage AES procedures with LRN 
 
As from 05.11.2023, HDS/GM01 messages can be sent in the new format. One-
stage AES procedures have to be declared with the Local Reference Number (LRN) 
instead of the MRN. 
Details to the new format have already been communicated in ZAPP circular no. 41. 
 
The Local Reference Number (LRN) only becomes unique with the EORI/branch of 
the consignor/exporter or the representative. 
When declaring a one-stage procedure in ZAPP the EORI/branch of the 
consignor/exporter or the representative must be specified as in the original AES 
declaration. If the one-stage procedure has been declared with the representative, 
then the EORI/branch of the representative shall also be transmitted in the 
HDS/GM01. If the representative is not not named, then the consignor's/exporter's 
EORI/branch should be transmitted in the HDS/GM01. 
 
As the process of the one-step procedure with LRN is new for all parties involved, 
intensive monitoring of the processes is requested. 

3. HDS/GM01 transactions transmitted before 23.08.2023  
 
In order to avoid unnecessary support cases, it is requested that transactions which 
are no longer required, in particular from the period before 23.08.2023, be cancelled 
if possible. 
 

https://www.dakosy.de/fileadmin/Redakteur/Loesungen/PCS/Zapp_News/Zapp-Rundbrief_41_2023_02_en.pdf

